
 

22nd May 2024 
 

Dear Parent/Carers, 
 
END OF YEAR ARRANGEMENTS FOR YEAR 11 
 
Students have shown great strength and resilience this year through the completion of their 
assessments and you should be very proud of them. As we near the end of Year 11 and our students 
leaving Oldbury Academy, we would like to share with you the plans for the last day on Thursday 23rd 
May. Students will be invited to the Leavers Assembly, which will run in school. Please see below the 
timetable for the day:  

 

Time  

7.45-8.45 English revision session 

8.45-8.50 Form time line ups on the playground 

9.00 English exam starts 

10.45 – 11.00 English Exam finishes - teachers to escort students to the break 

11.00 – 11.05 Students enter hall – supervised by Year team and FTs. 

11.00 - 12.30 Leavers Assembly and Celebrations - form tutors and year team  

12.30pm Students will leave school and dismissed home. 
 

Students will be required to be in school uniform for their last day. At the end of the assembly there 
will be a box as they leave if students would like to donate their ties or blazers for students next year. 
Students will have time during the celebration assembly to sign books and shirts. Shirts must not be 
signed prior to the exam because students will not be allowed to sit the exam with writing on the 
shirt. 
 
The school leaving date for year 11 students will be on Thursday the 23rd of May 2024 at 12.30pm. 
This leaving date will be dependent upon the completion of their BTEC coursework and the completion 
of assessments that will provide evidence for their GCSE qualifications. If students still have 
outstanding assessments or coursework, they will be required to come into school after the half term 
break to complete this work. 
 
The GCSE results day in the summer will be Thursday the 22nd of August from 9.00am – 12pm. Students 
will be able to collect their results from the sports hall. If students are unable to collect their results, 
they can get a relative to collect them if they have signed permission from the student. Alternatively, 
results that are not collected on the day, will be posted home. 

Yours sincerely, 

S.Cresswell 

Stuart Cresswell. Deputy Head. 

 


